## HOLLY LODGE ESTATE COMMITTEE MINUTES FOR MEETING HELD ON May 13<sup>th</sup> 2014 AT THE COMMUNITY CENTRE 7.30pm.

Present: George Donaldson, Dominique Florin, Peter Jacobs Trustee, Martin Narraway, Peter Wesley

Chairman,

Apologies: Li Weinreich Secretary, Joseph Holderness Trustee, Darren Lennard Vice Chairman, Olive Gatenby

Trustee.

1. Donna Abela of PENINSULA discussed Health and Safety services offered. Committee decided to investigate other options before deciding on HR consultant for HLE.

- 2. Minutes of April 22<sup>nd</sup> approved and signed
- 3. Finance
  No major changes reported
- 4. Parking
- Resident's proposal to charge second and additional car permits to residents that was discussed at AGM. Committee decided not to introduce charges at present and topic has been approved at residents meeting
- 5. Personnel
- Assistant Foreman interviews to be held by end of month.
- 6. Camden Funding Dispute: No further communications received
- 7. Summer Party: Plans on schedule for party on June 8<sup>th</sup>.
- 8. DSLAMS: Recesses to be done this month
- 9. AOB.
- Darren Lennard had to retire from committee. New committee member now required.
- Work experience help offered currently unable to be taken up as HLE staff unable to give supervision required.

Meeting ended at 9:15pm